The Honorable XXXXXXXX
XX STREET ADDRESS
Washington, DC ZIP CODE








Re.
Support Settlement of the Cobell Case

Dear Congressman/Congresswoman
I am writing today to urge you to support legislation authorizing the settlement of the long-running Cobell trust case.  For years, Congress has repeatedly urged the parties to reach a settlement rather than continue this difficult, very costly, and protracted litigation.  On December 7, 2009, the parties reached an agreement to settle the Cobell trust case.  The settlement agreement includes the distribution of $1.4 billion directly to individual Indians, the creation of a $2 billion fund to purchase highly fractionated interests in trust lands that stymie and slow the government’s management, and sets aside up to $60 million for educational scholarships for Indian children. This is a win-win and is an historic opportunity to turn the page on this sad and continuing chapter of federal-Indian relations.

Don’t let this opportunity pass.  Already far too many Indian beneficiaries have passed without seeing any measure of justice.  If Cobell is not settled now, it will continue for another generation.  Thank you, in advance, for your support.

Sincerely, 

XXXXXX

